
March 14, 2023 

On March 14, 2023, the Versa illes t own council met for a public hearing followed by their regular monthly meeting. All council members and 

attorney Lynn Fledderman were in attendance. 

A public hearing for ERA was held. There were no public comments. 

A public hearing for Tax Abatement for RR2 properties was held. There were no public comments. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and signed. 

Shannon Schmaltz from Ripley County Court Services appeared before the council to request use of l " North Street between Main and 

Washington for a Peer-2°Peer event on May 19th • Along with the street, he requested the use of barricades and -electricity. The board 

unanimously approved his requests. Randall will help with barricades. 

Holly Wehr appeared before the council to request that Main Street be closed during Farmer's Markets and Music on the Square events 

beginning June 3•• and ending September 23••. The council approved unanimously. 

Bids for crack seal and paving projects through CCMG from Paul Rohe and Dave O'Mara were opened. Bids were taken under advisement. 

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted. 

Bids for the concrete work that will take place in the Pocket Park were opened. Adam Fryar was awarded the job. 

Resolution 2023-1 declaring an Economic Revitalization Area was approved unanimously. 

Resolution 2023-2 approving a Tax Abatement for RR2 properties was approved unanimously. 

Ordinance 2023-2 amending solid waste collection fees had its second reading and was adopted. 

The Mission Adventure race was discussed and approved pending the receipt of required documentation per the town's insurance. 

Air Waves Network LLC internet was discussed and tabled. Roxanne will request more information and a proposal from Air Waves. 

The sealed bids for Raider Gas auction and bids for demolition work will be opened March 28th at 11:30. 

The clock on the Ripley County Courthouse is owned by the town. The town discussed changing ownership to the county. Roxanne will talk to 

the county and see if an agreement can be reached. 

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 

Attest:a_k ~~ 
Sarah Bauman, Clerk-Treasurer 
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